Metzeler Melville Scottish Enduro Championship Yarrowford Selkirk

130 riders enjoyed glorious weather at the penultimate round of the Scottish Enduro Championship at Broadmeadows farm in Yarrowford near Selkirk. Clear sky and sunshine made this one of the most enjoyable events at this location. Kenny Donaldson and his team had avoided the worst wet patches to ensure the majority of riders would complete the 25 mile course. There were natural jumps and steep climbs that stood up well despite the rain leading up to the weekend.
Before the event and following the riders meeting Motorrad Central BMW unveiled the new G450X enduro bike as part of the world launch, this genuine Enduro machine is a welcomed addition to the sport. A couple of riders were given the opportunity to ride this fascinating machine at the end of the day.

Championship leader Derek Little was competing with Murray Thomson and Richard Hay in the British Enduro Championship leaving the event wide open. Grant Smith is chasing Derek in the Championship and nothing less than a win would do to keep his championship hopes alive. Grant achieved his goal with a strong performance and after 5 twenty five mile laps won by 27 seconds over Scott Maxwell who also rode extremely well resulting in his best ever finish in the Expert class. Allyn Scotland finished third just 11 seconds behind, Allyn is another rider who is improving at each event.
Sean Wooley continued to dominate the Over 40 class with a convincing win, Alex Kirk finished second with David Hill third despite a puncture on the last lap.
Fraser Norrie won the Clubman class as he has done on many other occasions this year, Fraser is looking forward to riding in the Expert Class next year and he will be travelling down to the British Championship were I am sure he will perform very well. Tim Sleigh finished second with another strong ride, Mark Richie followed in third place and best in the E2 class, Ian Headley won the E3 class.

Event organiser Kenny Donaldson won the Clubman B class and picks up the over 50 cup. Calum Hayes finished second and William Beaty finished third, the clubman B has brought riders up from the sportsman class, the riders were pleased to get a couple of laps more than the sportsmen on such a good day. 
There was a slippery hill in the special test that caught out some of the riders in the first timed test that resulted in some up and down special test times, a couple of the regular top finishers slipped down the results including championship leader Alister Watson. Stuart Ross stayed on course to take the overall win with Paul Reuter riding very well again second and Colin Devenny third.

The weather made this one of the most enjoyable events of the year with almost 90% finishing the course. The event would not be possible without the voulenteers who manned the check and the special test. The farmer Alex Telfer was delighted we had such an enjoyable event and he is looking forward to welcoming everybody back next year.

The Melville Motor Club will concentrate on the winter series at Lochhouses with the last round of the Cross Country Championship Hare and Hound on the 7th December.   

